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NEWSLETTER 
 
RESPECT  CARING  HONESTY  RESPONSIBILITY  FRIENDSHIP 

 

 

Term 1 Week 7 

Thursday 15th March 2018. 

Principal:  Rebecca Pears 

 

  

 

March 

WEEK 8  Interview week 19th-23rd 

16th  Anti Bullying Day 

19th  Governing Council Meeting – 6:30pm 

 Chess – 3:00-4:00pm - Library 

20th   HARMONY DAY 

 Assembly – 9:00am – Gym 

 

26th  Chess – 3:00-4:00pm - Library 
29th  Sports Day 

 

APRIL 4th – Final date for Payment of ICAS Assessments 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Parent/Teacher/Student Interviews  
Week 8 is interview week.  Parents will have an opportunity to come and have an interview with their child’s 
teacher to discuss their progress.  These interviews are a very useful connection for families and our school.  
They also play a major role in our reporting procedure to parents.  
 
Interviews will be held from Monday the 19th of March until Friday the 23rd of March.  They can be booked 
online via www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code?code=q2ut6. 
 
Election 
This Saturday the 17th of March, our school gym will be utilised as a polling booth.  Thank you to all of the 
parents who have volunteered to help organise and sell sausages as a fundraiser for our school.  We are very 
lucky to have our supportive parent group and really appreciate the help we receive. 
 
Sports Day  
Sports day is also fast approaching.  This year Sports Day will be on 
Thursday 29th March.  We are looking forward to having a great day and we 
are hoping to see lots of parents.  
 
Please remember that whilst parents are able to take photos of their children 
at school events, under no circumstances should these photos be put onto 
social media. 
 
Dogs in the School Yard  
Please remember that dogs are not allowed to be on school grounds.  Thank you for your support. 
 

Kind regards, 

Rebecca Pears 

Important Dates 

 

mailto:dl.0179_admin@schools.sa.edu.au
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code?code=q2ut6


Principal: Rebecca Pears                           Deputy Principals: Kate Bennett                   Email:dl.0179_admin@schools.sa.edu.au  

Ph: 82671644   Fax: 82671287   This newsletter & other school information is on the web at www.nthadelaideps.sa.edu.au 

Assembly Awards 6.3.18 
Caring Awarded to: 
James (LH), Paul (HW/JP), Dexter (KG/JP), Raaid (TC), Aditto (MB/SD), 
Khang (TK/JA), Kade (JW), Sam (MK), Charlotte (CG), Shelby (MR), 
Benjamin (PM), Ryan (DM/LE), Sophia (ML) 
 
Achievement Awards to: 
Alexander (LH) – Being just like Pete Persistence! Never giving up & 
trying over & over again in order to learn to write your name. 
Shayne (HW/JP) – Demonstrating excellent reasoning skills in problem 
solving & for tackling every mathematical challenge head on. 
Aiden & Jeffrey (KG/JP) – Excellent engagement, curiosity, problem 
solving & reflection during our STEM lesson using spheros. 
Anasuya (TC) – Demonstrating outstanding articulation & vocabulary in 
your exposition writing. 
Anastasi (MB/SD) – Always using our school values, for keeping himself safe & managing all situations with impressive 
maturity.  Great job. 
Liljana (KT/JA) – Your dedication, passion & enthusiasm towards reading as well as your ability to confidently answer 
inferred questions. 
Poppy (JW) - Always persisting at maths & making good progress with your times tables. 
Honey (MK) – For being a great friend and helping to make Jesika feel welcome to NAPS. 
Siena (CG) – For being a happy, polite, respectful member of our class and attempting all learning with a positive attitude. 
Aria (MR) – Your creative mobile reading activity. 
Harry (PM) – For all of your hard work in maths. 
Finn (DM/LE) – Using interesting & creative phrases in your genre writing & being a confident writer. 
Hudson (ML) – Approaching all aspects of your education with great enthusiasm & a desire to learn. 
 

Visual Art Awards 
Taskin & Emily (TC) 
 

                        
 

HARMONY DAY CELEBRATION TUESDAY 20TH  MARCH 

 

 

Special Assembly at 9:00am Tuesday 20th March. Students invited to come dressed in traditional costume or wear orange.  

 

“Everyone belongs” 

 

Harmony Day is a national celebration held every year to coincide with the United Nations International Day for the 

Elimination of Racial Discrimination.  The message of Harmony Day is ‘Everyone Belongs’. 
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Harmony Day is a major event on the NAPS annual calendar, when we acknowledge and celebrate the diverse cultural 

heritage and cultural capital within our school community. 

 

This year we will be marking the day with an official Harmony Day event on Tuesday, March 20th.  Families are invited 

to attend the special Harmony Day Assembly at 9:00am on the day, and students are asked to come to school 

dressed in traditional cultural costume, or else to wear orange, the official colour of Harmony Day.  

 

Students will be engaged in Harmony Day activities in the lead up to Tuesday 20th, with some classes presenting their work 

at the special assembly. 

Dan Grieve – Teacher 

PREMIERS READING CHALLENGE 2018 

 
As many of you may have noticed, the library is going through some big changes this year. We have started putting up new 
displays and one in particular relates specifically to this year’s Premier’s Reading Challenge (PRC).  

The theme for Book Week this year is ‘Find Your Treasure’, so we have incorporated this idea into the PRC. As the 
children complete their forms they will have their names printed on a coin/gem, which will then be displayed on the treasure 
wall. The children will move up a precious metal/gem depending on how many forms they complete. Hopefully by 
September we’ll have a wall of red diamonds! 

 

    

1 form  

completed !  

2 form s 

completed !  
3 form s 

completed !  
4 form s 

completed !  
5+ form s 

completed !  
The following students have completed the challenge already: Congratulations to Claude Bowering, Blake Tregenza, Elena 

Hanson, Asthra Sutraye, Max Johannsen, Eden Lee, Max McMullen, Zoe Nguyen, Cathy Zeng, Paddy Reid, Annabel 
Baker, Andreas Patelis. Well done!! 

Megan Kitchin – Teacher & Librarian 
 

STEM 

CRITICAL AND CREATIVE THINKING THROUGH STEM 
(Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths) 

This year I am fortunate to have the opportunity to work with all classroom teachers and students in STEM.  The 
focus is on effective learning design to promote problem-solving skills while integrating Science and 
Technologies, in particular. 
 
During this term all Primary Years (4-7) students have been thoroughly engaged in the programme and 
exploring some new technologies.  Next term it will be the Early Years students’ turn.  So far students have 
been involved in tasks such as: 
 
Á ‘Help Save Fred’ – a collaborative problem-solving activity. 
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Á Using Makey Makeys to control the computer; test the electrical conductivity of various materials; and 
 make their own inventions. 
Á Exploration of magnets; electrical circuits; and pulleys and levers. 
Á Using various user interfaces to control the Spheros (a robotic ball) with an iPad through a team-made 
 maze and innovating on this task. 
 
We have been so impressed with the persistence, creativity and design skills shown by the students and their 
mature ability to give feedback and talk about their learning. 
 
 
 

   
 
 
 

   
 
 
 

 
Thank you 

Helen Carroll – STEM Teacher 
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We, the inaugural NAPS Environment Committee, would like to remind the North Adelaide community about Earth Hour. 
Earth Hour is a sustainable, economical alternative to minimising the amount of power usage.   
 
On Saturday 24th March 2018, over 7,000 countries, 180 cities and millions of people will be taking part in a powerful global 
movement, to show compassion towards our planet.  People participate in a range of different activities aimed at reducing 
the amount of power used.  The easiest and most popular one is switching off all household lights for 60 minutes from 8:30 
to 9:30 pm (local time).  This activity is a way people contribute to helping reduce global warming, show better 
understanding and appreciate our amazing environment.  
We encourage you and your family to participate in this worldwide movement, and help make a stand against climate 
change.  Join us and make a change, #Connect2Earth 

On behalf of NAPS Environment Committee, 
Tilly Franklin & Sadie Gemmell. 

 
 

NATIONAL DAY OF ACTION AGAINST BULLYING & VIOLENCE  

Bullying is a challenging social issue, which we must all take seriously. 
This Friday 16th March is the National Day of Action Against Bullying & 
Violence. Our students will be participating in a range of discussions 
and activities around countering Bullying, including making  posters 
with Buddy classes. 
Bullying has 3 main features: 

¶ It involves a misuse (or imbalance) of power. 

¶ It is ongoing and repeated.  

¶ It involves behaviours that can cause harm. 

Bullying can happen in person or online, and can be obvious (overt,) or 
hidden (covert.) Bullying of any form or for any reason can have long-
term effects on those involved (including bystanders.) 
Australian Facts and Figures : 

Approximately one in four Year 4 to Year 9 Australian students (27%) reported being bullied every few weeks or more 
frequently. 
Students may not report bullying to the school, because they fear not being believed or making things worse. 
Approximately one in five school students reported experiencing online bullying in any one year.  
In 87% of bullying interactions, peers are present as onlookers, and play a central role in the bullying process.  
64% of girls in Yrs 6-12 have reported being cyber-bullied. 
Hurtful teasing was the most common bullying behaviour reported by students, followed by having hurtful lies told about 
them.  
 
What works ? 
Effective practices 
Explicit teaching of school values and positive behaviour 
Fostering a positive school climate 
Integration of social-emotional learning 
Proactive support and teaching of practical strategies 
Involving students and families in bullying prevention and policy 
Teaching bystander strategies 
 
Positive teacher-student relationships 
Respect for students 
Shared understanding of bullying 
Appreciation for students’ perspective about their social interactions 
Consistent, calm and respectful responses 
A focus on lasting, positive solutions 
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Positive family relationships 
Parenting that is calm and firm 
Proactive discussions at home about bullying 
Learning about effective responses 
A focus on lasting, positive outcomes 
Collaboration with the school 
 
Signs of a child being bullied will ultimately be expressed through his/her body or behaviour. Unexplained illness or 
headaches can be symptomatic. Behaviours can become more expressive, or a child might implode or withdraw. 
Driving in the car, or going for a walk together (minus mobile phones!) provide perfect opportunities to ‘touch base’ with 
your child and talk about interactions/ relationships with others. Take comfort in the research which tells us that, even if you 
as the parent are the only one talking, it still makes a difference! 
  
The great news is that bullying can be reduced and prevented. Research shows us that increased empathy leads to 
decreased bullying. As a NAPS community, let’s encourage our children to communicate their thoughts and feelings, and 
practise kindness and empathy towards others…..and let us, as adults, lead by example!  
 
#NAPSwestandtogether 
#strongpeopleshare 
#alwayschoosekind 

Helen White (Care & Inclusivity) 
 

OSHC NEWS 

Vacation Care– Please keep a look out for the April Vacation Care program. 
Due out early next week and available from OSHC, School Front office and the 
school website! 
 
Dancify Dance workshop- If your child attends OSHC on Wednesdays please 
encourage them to participate in the dance classes or give it a try. If we have 
enough children participating we will consider extending the sessions.  Last week 
the children had lots of fun with Erica the dance instructor. 
 
Session Dates and Times as follows -  

Week 8:      No Dance 
Week 9: Wednesday 28th March, 4:00pm - 5:00pm 
Week 10: Wednesday 4th April, 4:00pm - 5:00pm 

Deb Benger- OSHC Director 

..………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 

Do you like to sing, dance or act?  
  Are you in Year 6/7? Want to try something new and challenging? 

Everyone is welcome!  

Then the Festival of Music Performance Troupe is for you! 
 

Audition bookings open on Monday, February 13, 2018! 
Audition bookings close on Wednesday, March 29, 2018. 

 
Weekly rehearsals are held at 2 locations: 

         North - Enfield Primary on Tuesdays 
         South - Hamilton Secondary College on Wednesdays  
 
Rehearsals are from 4.15 - 6.15 pm. There will also be a few Sunday workshops. 

Each troupe will be involved in 6 performances accompanying the massed choirs at the Festival Theatre 
between the 17th and 28th September, 2018. 
 
Ask your choir/performing arts teacher for more information. Check out our website: www.festivalofmusic.org.au  
or call the Festival Office on 8261 5438 for more information. 

Jodie Lindsay 
 Performing Arts Teacher 
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2018 ICAS ASSESSMENTS 

Dear Parents, 

For well over 20 years International Competitions and Assessment for Schools 
(ICAS) has taken place each year in schools throughout Australia, New Zealand, 
Singapore, Malaysia, Brunei, the Pacific region and South Africa. Your child is 
invited to participate in 2018 ICAS – English, Science, Mathematics and Writing 
competitions. They are initiatives of Educational Assessment Australia (EAA) of 
the University of New South Wales (UNSW) and will be held from May to August 
this year.  

All children from Yr 3 to Yr 7 are able to sit for these assessments. 

ICAS provides an opportunity for all students to gain a measure of their own achievement in an external 
assessment situation.   

All students receive a Certificate and an individual Student Report indicating which questions they answered 
correctly, as well as the average mark for the state/region.  The Student Report is also useful for highlighting 
student strengths and weaknesses in the skills and processes of subject areas that are tested.   

Certificates are awarded for each year level in each state/region as follows: 

• High Distinction to the top 1% of entrants 

• Distinction to the next 10% of entrants 

• Credit to the next 20% of entrants 

• Participation to all other participating students. 

Medals are awarded to the top student(s) in each year level in the state/country/region.  All Medals and 
Certificates are awarded at the discretion of (EAA).  The 2018 entry fees per student (GST incl) are: 

English – $9.90    Mathematics – $9.90 

Science – $9.90    Writing – $19.80 

Please return the tear-off permission slip and entry fee by Wednesday April 4th. Hardcopy forms are available 
from the front office. 

If you wish to assist your children to prepare for the International Competitions and Assessments for Schools, 
past Question Booklets and practice questions are available from EAA.  These booklets provide a good 
indication of the types of questions used and their difficulty and give students experience in the ICAS format.  

For full details please visit the EAA website: www.eaa.unsw.edu.au or email info@eaa.unsw.edu.au.  

Yours sincerely, 

Helen Carroll 

" ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Please return THIS section to school by Wednesday April 4th. No late payments will be processed. 

Class teacher………………………………………………………… Year level………………. 

I would like my child ………………………….. to participate in the   Yr3   Yr4   Yr5   Yr6   Yr7 (Please circle year level) 

Ä English $9.90 Ä Science $9.90  Ä Mathematics $9.90      Ä Writing $19.80 competitions and 

assessments for Schools, 2018. (Please tick which assessments.)            

Parent/Guardian ……………………………………….………………….  Date……………………………………. 

Please make payments for ICAS test by BPOINT by following the following link to the NAPS Homepage 
http://www.nthadelaideps.sa.edu.au/. Thank you. 
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HIGH SCHOOL OPEN DAYS/NIGHTS 

Adelaide High School 

Ph: 8231 9373 

Wednesday 21st March 5:30-8pm 

Adelaide Botanic High School 

Monday 19th & Tuesday 20th March 7pm 

Bookings are essential: abhs.sa.edu.au 

 

Woodville High School 

Ph: 8445 9833 

Sunday 25th March 11am – 2:00pm 

Roma Mitchell Secondary College 

Ph: 8161 4600 

Wednesday 21 March 3:30pm to 7:00pm 

 

Marryatville High School Tours 

Ph: 8304 8431 

Wednesday 4th April 9:00am or 11:30am (bookings 
essential) 

 

Special Interest Music Centre Information Evening 

Thursday 15th March 7:00pm - 8:00pm 

 

Mitcham Girls High School 

Ph: 8272 8233 

Wednesday 2nd May 9-11am & 5-8pm 

Urrbrae Agricultural High School 

Ph 8372 6955 

Tuesday 20th March 9:30-11:30am or 1:00-3:00pm or 5:00–
7:00pm 
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ENTERTAINMENT BOOK FUNDRAISER 

Support North Adelaide Primary School and you³ll be rewarded! 
Control + Click to follow links. 

 

 

We are raising funds for our fundraising and you can help. Order the NEW 2018 | 2019 
Entertainment Book or Entertainment Digital Membership and you will receive hundreds 
of valuable offers for everything you love to do, and you will also be supporting our 
fundraising. PLUS, order now to receive over $150 of bonus Early Bird Offers (hurry, 
these sell out quickly). 

 

SUPPORT US NOW. 

 
 
 

 

  
"The Entertainment Book is great value for such a low price. There are a lot of savings I 
get back instantly. It more than outweighs the original price. There is something for 
everyone casual, fine dining, adventure and family. 
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North Adelaide Primary School 

Lorraine Garfitt 
lorraine.garfitt159@schools.sa.edu.au 

 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 
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